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STAFF:       

  Pastor: Fr. Joe Culotta 980.1810 Ext. 2 stmarkpastor@bellsouth.net 

 Deacon: David Varner 352-804-1924 Dvarner11@att.net 

  Pastoral Associate: Sr. Terry Bretthauer, MSBT 980-1810 Ext. 3 stmarkpa@bellsouth.net 

  Secretary: Lindsay Wright 980-1810 Ext. 1 stmarkrc@bellsouth.net 

  Director Family, Children & Youth: Mary Beth Crumly 980-1810 Ext. 5 stmarkfcy@bellsouth.net 

  Bulletin: Paola Garza 980-1810 Ext. 6 stmarkre@bellsouth.net 

  Adult Ed, RCIA, Lectors & EM Phil Boettcher 980-1810 Ext. 7 pfboettcher@att.net  

  Bookkeeper: Tana Bisch 980-1810 Ext. 8 stmarkfi@bellsouth.net 

  Youth – Grade 9-12 JCREW: Kathy Okrongley 980-1810 Ext. 4 stmarkyouth@bellsouth.net 

 Youth – Grade 6-8 BLAST: Tom Elie 843-345-5775 thomaseelie@aol.com 

  Music: Dave and Amy Hains 985-2976 amyhains@gmail.com 

  Youth Choir: Raul Gomez 602-9626 raulc.gomez@gmail.com 

  Nursery: Nora Donnelly 516-458-9549 nwd946@aol.com 

  Social Hall Rentals: Bonnie Murphy 410-3494 bam01126@bellsouth.net 

MINISTRIES:        

  Altar Servers: Gail Sanson 919-4898 gailsanson@me.com 

  Bereavement Ministry: Darlene McCulloch 229-7134 jamesfmcculloch@bellsouth.net 

  Feast of Saint Mark: 
Vince Di Chiara 
Ann Penton 

222-2777 
903-9073 

dichiarav@bellsouth.net 
ann.penton@icloud.com 

  Finance Council: Ken Reimann 229-9812 kreimann@bellsouth.net 

  First Light: Ruth Cook 991-1849 ruthcook@bellsouth.net 

  Greene County Food: Peter Bibbo 441-9889 michboru@gmail.com 

  Hospitality Committee: Jeanne Welsh 807-3968 j.bwelsh12@gmail.com 

  Knights of Columbus: Brandon Moseley 919-7868 kofc13446@aol.com 

  Liturgy Committee:  
Phil Boettcher 
Lou Inzinna 

541-5625 
991-8649 

pfboettcher@att.net  
lcinzinna@bellsouth.net 

  Pastoral Council: Paul Albano 991-8008 docpja1@aol.com 

 Prayer Shawl Ministry Linda Townsley 407-461-0265 ljtownsley@gmail.com 

  Property Management: Ann Penton 903-9073 ann.penton@icloud.com 

  Scouting: Tom Elie 843-345-5775 thomaseelie@aol.com 

  St. Vincent de Paul Society: Janet Haines 616-5431 janetmhaines@bellsouth.net 

  Stewardship Committee: Sammy Romano 862-9833 salvadorromano@me.com 

  Supper Club: Cathy Johnson 266-9685 pilgrimmta@att.net  

  Ushers:  Scott Riley 266-2882 elmeister1@gmail.com 

  Welcome Committee: Cricket Justice 968-3070 cricket.justice@gmail.com 

 

First Sunday of Lent  
February 18, 2018  

Volume XX #7  

 
7340 Cahaba Valley Road  

Birmingham, AL 35242  

All mail to P.O. Box 380396  

Birmingham, AL 35238  
 

Phone: (205) 980 -1810  

Email: stmarkrc@bellsouth.net  

Fax: (205) 980 -9208  

Web site: www.stmarkrc.org  

Masses : 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 7:45 A.M. and 10:30 A.M. 

Holy Days: 7:00 A.M. and 6:00 P.M. 
 

Confession:  

Saturday: 2:30–3:30 P.M. or by appointment  
 

Weekday Mass (Chapel):  

Wednesday: 6:00 P.M. 

Thursday and Friday: 8:30 A.M. 

First Saturday: 9:00 A.M. 

 

Office Hours:  

Tuesday through Friday: 8:30 A.M. – 3:30 P.M. 
The Church office closed on Monday. 
After Hours Emergency: Father Culotta: 980-1810 #2 or 408 -2766 
 

Chapel Open for Prayer  
Monday through Thursday: 6:00 A.M. – 7:00 P.M. 
Friday: 6:00 A.M. – 3:30 P.M. 
Sunday: 12 Noon – 7:00 P.M. 
First Friday Exposition: 9:00 A.M. – 12:00 Noon 
 

Marriage Requirements at least six months in advance:  
Meet with Father Culotta @ 980-1810, ext. #2  
Visit wedding link on Website prior to meeting  
 

Baptism Requirements & Preparation Class:  
Contact Ashley and Nadder Fawaz at 706-3160 or lafawaz@gmail.com  

 

STATIONS OF THE 
CROSS 

 

Every Friday at 6:30 pm  
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Mon. Feb 19 ï 10:30 A.M. ï at Somerby Retirement  

Tue . Feb 20  - 12:00 Noon  ï Ella Wright  

Wed. Feb 21- 6:00 P.M. ï Dorothy Capra   

Thurs. Feb 22  ï 8:30 A.M. ï Timothy Roach  

Fri. Feb 23  ï 8:30 A.M.  ï Patrick McKeon  

Sat. Feb 24 - 4:00 P.M.  ï Anthony Pitts   

Sun. Feb 25 - 7:45 A.M. ï Josephine Vacarella  

Sun. Feb 25ï 10:30 A.M.  ï People of the Parish  

19 Mon - Lv 19:1 -2, 11 -18/Mt 25:31 -46  
20 Tue - Is 55:10 -11/Mt 6:7 -15  
21 Wed - Jon 3:1 -10/Lk 11:29 -32  
22 Thu - 1 Pt 5:1 -4/Mt 16:13 -19  
23 Fri - Ez 18:21 -28/Mt 5:20 -26  
24 Sat - Dt 26:16 -19/Mt 5:43 -48  
25 SUN - Gn 22:1 -2, 9a, 10 -13, 15 -18  

               Rom 8:31b -34/Mk 9:2 -10 

 
 

Weekly Readings  

Mass  and  Intentions  

Prayer List  

Financial Information  
 

           Weekend of 2/11/18 
 

Weekly Offertory         $       24,449  

Building Fund    $       23,157 

Holy Days    $           300 

                                 $      47,906  
 

          Year to Date 
   

Weekly Offertory         $        95,096 

Building Fund    $        92,030 

Holy Days    $          2,105 
 

Total Collected   $      189,231  

Budgeted    $      174,512  

 

 

Katie Zielinski, the Principal of Our Lady of the 
Valley Catholic School, will be speaking at all of 
our weekend masses. We welcome Ms. Zielinski 

as well as some of the students who attend 
there. Saint Marks Parish partners with OLV 
School and has over 20 of its parish youth 
attending grades K3 - 8th. We thank those 

families who support Catholic education in our 
Diocese. 

 

Please join us next week, Feb 25, for our Adult Education 
and Faith Formation session as we continue our 

"Encounters with Jesus and His Church". 
Next week our presenter, Margaret Poll will address the 

topic of Marriage, The Tribunal and Annulments.  
Margaret Poll, of the Diocesan Tribunal office, will lead the 

discussion on this topic and be on hand to answer any 
questions you may have. 

This issue affects so many people in our lives and having 
current, accurate and factual information is critical. 

 

Please join us next Sunday Feb. 25 at 9A in the PLC. 

Adult Education  

 

Parish-wide Lenten Retreat 
This is a 4-week video-based study that 

beautifully presents the transforming power of 
God's love and mercy with special emphasis on 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation and the Pascal 
Mystery.  Participation is wonderfully flexible -

 individually or with a group.  Look for more 
information in the weekend bulletin or online 

at stmarkrc.formed.org.   
Contact Mary Beth Crumly at 

stmarkfcy@bellsouth.net for more information. 
 

A Lent to Remember 

 

Welcome OLV Catholic 

 

Stations of the Cross each 
Friday at 6:30 P.M.  

 

 
 Followed by a Meatless Meal  

               

 

Larry Angell Joseph Guenther Mark Newton 

Howard Bayless Gary Haworth David Nguyen 

Jennifer Bayless Barbara Herman Carol Pilleteri 

Virginia Bayless David Howard Jean Purner 

Mike Breipohl Kathy Hix Cecilia Ragusa 

Norma Burrow George James JoAnne Rixey 

Nolan Clagg Barbara Jones Enza Russo 

Sam Culotta Sally Kelley Elena Sain 

Paula Culotta Greg Lanzi Gertrude Sgroi 

Hope DeFalco Kathy Lupenski Sue Schumacher 

Penny Down Lisa Lupenski Vita Stamba 

Amanda Farrand Kathy Matuszak Don St. Denis 

Davylyn Foster-Mitchell Jim Meggs Ernie Stump 

Betty Frost Bobbie Mitchim Kathy Taylor 

Carol Gaffney Marietta Molay Jackie Tevendale 

Tim & Phyllis Gill Georgeann Moseley Sharon Varano 

Kevin Glandon Elizabeth Anne Murphy Santo Vizzina 

Carlos Godinez Rosalie Nabiolo Jeanne Welsh 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Liturgical Schedule  
Saturday,  

 February 24, 2018  
4:00 PM  

Sunday,  
February 25, 2018  

7:45 AM  

Sunday,  
 February 25, 2018  

10:30 AM  

Extraordinary Minister 
of Communion  

Rebecca Blythe, Ruth Cook, , David Peat, 
Cathy Johnson, JoAnne Rixey, Eva 

ShepherdDarlene McCulloch 

Nancy Ladshaw, Jose Marrero, 
Katherine Rall, Ginny Willis, 

Renet Fagan 

Mary Beth Crumly, Keri Eitzen, Geri Elkourie, 
John Elkourie, Marsha Floyd, Chris Keller, 

Vincent Lovoy, Bonnie Murphy, 
 Steve Shoemaker 

Ushers  
Ray Morin, Thom Berry, 

Pam Griese, Brandon Moseley 
Kurt Friend, Francis Dsa, 

Giovanni Garza, Wayne Gwaltney 
Jay Aycock, Paul Jones, Phillip Troha, 

Ryan Christopher Campisi 

Lector  
Ree Morin - 1 
Fred Bisch - 2 

Jim E. Smith, Jr - 1 
Pat Krauser - 2 

Sandy Fleury – 1 
Marilyn Chiaramonte - 2 

Mass Coordinator  Mike and Pat Kantaris Bill and Pat Roach Randy and Janet Haines 

Altar Server  Levi Hardegree, 
Mary Keithleen Favela, Nicholas Foster, Emelia 

Mitchim, Brianna Braden 

Jessica Heberlein, 
Delaine Coleman, Laura Valderrama, Kaitlyn 

Fagan, Anna Fagan 

Robert Marquet, 
Zach Rakers, Grant Rakers, 
Brock Shields, Mary Molay 

Greeters  Connie Bailey, Linda Grainger, Becky Green, 

Karen Kapp 
Anthony and Diane Cuicchi 

Peter Bibbo, Ercelle Burrus, 

Ryan Christopher Campisi 

Altar Linens  Cindy Evans   

Cantors  Kathryn Garaca Allison Creel Allison Creel 

 

 

 

 
This space is now available! 

 

Contact Pat Smith at 298-1855 
or psmithjp@aol.com 

advertise your business 
and support our parish! 

 
 

 

 

TRAVELING VOCATION CHALICE  

 
 

 We thank the Elsom Family for hosting the Chalice in their home as we prepare for the Lenten Season. 
 

"To be a servant of Christ is to be truly free."  ~ Saint Agatha 
 

If you would like more information on the Vocations Chalice Program,  

please contact Kristin Sessions (205)529-6356 or kprs205@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:psmithjp@aol.com
tel:(205)529-6356
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For membership info  

please  

Contact  

Tom Heberlein  
kofc13446@aol.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 TRAVEL PLANNING  

 
Experienced agent.  

No fees.  
 

Call Patty George , 
St. Markôs parishioner 

205-901-1303 
 

pattygeorgetravel@yahoo.com  

This space is now 
available! 

 

Contact Pat Smith 
at 298-1855 

or 
psmithjp@aol.com 

 

mailto:pattygeorgetravel@yahoo.com
mailto:psmithjp@aol.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

February 23rd    6:30 PM 
Pizza / Gumbo Supper Follows Sponsored by Knights of Columbus 
The Stations of the Cross began as the practice of pious pilgrims to Jerusalem 

who would retrace the final journey of Jesus Christ to Calvary.  Later, for the 

many who wanted to pass along the same route, but could not make the trip to 

Jerusalem, a practice developed that eventually took the form of the fourteen 

stations currently found in almost every church.   

The program on Friday, February 23 is a family-oriented program featuring 

the Stations of the Cross for Children.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7th Annual FOSM Festival ð April 28  

Great Food τ Great Entertainment τ Spectacular Fireworks Extravaganza! 
 

Tickets Now On Sale ð Early Bird Bonus Through March 15  
Adults - $25.00 * Children (ages 6 -12) -$10.00 * Ages 5 & under – Free 

Free ticket to first 250 volunteers  
 

Ticket includes Admission and Italian Food Experience  
 

Tickets may be purchased online, http://feastofstmark.com , or in the Parish Office.  Tickets will also be available after 

Mass February 24, 25; March 10, 11, 24, 25; April 1, 7, 8, 14, 15, 21, 22.  
 

Visit the Feast website, http://feastofstmark.com , to volunteer and for more information and great pictures and memories 

from past years. 

RCIA  

A word of thanks to those who are participating this year and discerning the possibility of 
becoming Catholic and receiving the sacraments of Initiation, Baptism, Communion and 
Confirmation. The Lenten season is their final period of preparation and we support them by 
our prayers. God willing they will be received into the church at the Easter vigil mass on 
Saturday, March 31 at 8:00 PM. 
 
This Sunday, they will gather at Saint Paul Cathedral to pray with and meet Bishop Robert 
Baker. The prayer service begins at 2 PM. A word of thanks to their families for their support 
to our RCIA team and to Mr. Phil Boettcher, the coordinator of the program. 
 

Hope and Joy, 
Father Joe, Pastor 

 

Childrenôs Station of Cross 

http://feastofstmark.com/
http://feastofstmark.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic? Love pizza? Digesting theology? We do! 
Join fellow Birmingham young adults each month 
on 2nd aƻƴŘŀȅǎ Ϫ сΥол ǇƳ ŀǘ .ƛǊŘΩǎ .ŀǊ ϧ tƛȊȊŀΦ 

²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ see you! 
Get instant update on upcoming speakers at: 

fb.com/groups/totbirmingham/ 

Theology on Tap  

 

OLV NEWS 

John Carroll News  

CONGRATULATIONS!! 
John Carroll Middle School, JV and Varsity Dance 
Teams recently took First Place in their divisions 

at the State Dance Competition. The JV and 
Varsity Dance Teams each came in 8th Place in 

their divisions at The UDA NATIONAL 
Competition held in Orlando! 

 
GO CAVS!!! 

 

Saint Joseph Altar  

St. Joseph Altar at St. Theresa’s Catholic Church to be held on March 18th in the Parish Life Center. 

There will be a rosary at 12:00 PM with the “Mysteries of St. Joseph” followed by prayers for your intentions 
and blessing of the food. Lunch will begin serving at 1:00 PM. 

In keeping of this very old Sicilian tradition, we ask t hat you bring a meatless dish, salad, and/or dessert. 

 St. Theresa of the Child Jesus Catholic Church - 1394 Ashville Court, Leeds, AL  

 

New student admissions to OLV School continues for Preschool through eighth grade for the 2018-2019 school year, with 

a drop in tuition rates recently announced.   Our excellence has twice been recognized with education’s highest honor – 

the U.S. Dept. of Education Blue Ribbon School of Excellence. OLV Children thrive in this loving Christ-centered learning 

community.  Faith permeates all aspects of a comprehensive, rigorous curriculum which encompasses the best practices in 

teaching and student learning.  With small class sizes and faith as the cornerstone of OLV’s curriculum, students excel in 

academics, athletics and the arts all while developing a strong foundation built on faith, knowledge, service and a personal 

value system.  To learn more about preschool, elementary and middle school at OLV, prospective families may contact the 

office for a tour of the school at 205 -991-5963 or go to www.olvbirmingham.com for more information.   

Discover how your children will benefit from a faith -filled education at OLV! 

Additional admission events for prospective parents and students are also planned: 

Kindergarten Round -Up on April 12, 2018 for parents and children entering Kindergarten.  

Shadow Day on April 13, 2018 for students entering 1st-8th grade. 

 

OLV School New Student Admissions with Lower Tuition Rates A nnounced!  

 

 

http://www.olvbirmingham.com/


Participate in our Lenten Retreat!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Group meeting in PLC Tuesday, Feb ruary  20, 11am / Wednesday, February 21  4:45pm.  

If first time signing onto FORMED, go to stmarkrc.formed.org .  For help or more information,  

contact Mary Beth Crumly at stmarkfcy@bellsouth.net  or  205 -980 -1810 , ext. 5.  

 

 

 

 Prayer for the Marian Year 

 

Memorare 

Prayer to Our Lady of Lourdes 
 

O ever Immaculate Virgin, Mother of 
mercy, health of the sick, 

Refuge of sinners, comforter of the 
afflicted, you know my wants, 

my troubles, my sufferings; look with 
mercy on me. 

 
I come, therefore, with complete 

confidence to implore your 
maternal intercession.  Obtain, O loving 

Mother, the grant of 
my request.  Through gratitude for you 

favors, I will endeavor 
to imitate your virtues, that I may one day 

share your glory.  AMEN 
 

February 11 is the feast of Our Lady of Lourdes 
 

 

Classes begin again on Wednesday (Feb. 21)  

and Thursday (Feb. 22) 
 

We will be learning about Blessed John Henry Newman a convert to 

the Catholic Church who used his prodigious intellectual gifts to help 

the Church better understand its identity and missio n. 

All are welcome Wednesday evening 6:45-8 PM on Feb. 21 and 28 

Thursday morning 9:15 to 11 AM on Feb. 22  

and March 1st 

 

Adult Ed 

The CROSS Retreat ï March 2 - 4, 2018 
Open to all high school youth (grades 9-12), the CROSS Retreat 
is a wonderful weekend. The retreat fee is $70 per person. 
Deadline for registration is February 21

st
.  Please contact 

Kathy Okrongley to register at  kokrongley@southpace.com. 
 

Cross Retreat 

With your help, the St. Vincent de Paul Society at St. Mark 

the Evangelist Church assists families in Shelby County and 

the Birmingham metropolitan area all year long.  In January 

alone, the St. Mark’s conference distributed over $4,500 in 

assistance to help families pay for rent, utilities and car 

expenses. The needs of our community are great and 

resources to help families are limited.  Often the St. Vincent 

de Paul Society is a family’s last chance to avoid 

homelessness.  Please consider making St. Vincent de Paul a 

part of your acts of charity at Lent and all year.   

 

St. Vincent de Paul 

mailto:stmarkfcy@bellsouth.net

